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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


August 26, 2013
A-2013-2360724
TO ALL PARTIES
Application of Verizon Pennsylvania LLC for approval to remove existing aerial facilities due to Reading Blue Mountain & Northern Railroad Company altering the crossing 591 782 V.  To complete this work, we must cross Reading Blue Mountain & Northern Railroad Company in the public right of way along SR 309 at River Street, Tamaqua, Schuylkill County, PA, Crossing #591 782 V.

To Whom It May Concern:



This matter is before the Commission by reason of a letter-petition received on August 5, 2013, where Verizon Pennsylvania, LLC notified the Commission that it desires to withdraw the subject application due to the fact that the removal of the aerial cable will be covered under Commission Docket No. A-2009-2126830.  All parties of interest were notified by Verizon Pennsylvania, LLC by mail of this cancellation.


Upon full consideration of the matters involved in this proceeding, we find that the application in this matter can be withdrawn.


The Commission issues this Secretarial Letter in accordance with Section 2702 of the Public Utility Code and finds that:

1. The petition received on August 5, 2013 be and is hereby granted.

2. The application dated April 30, 2013 be withdraw.

3. The case be “CLOSED.”
If you are dissatisfied with the resolution of this matter, you may, as set forth in 52Pa. Code §5.44, file a petition with the Commission within twenty (20) days of the date of this letter.
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Very truly yours,






Rosemary Chiavetta





Secretary
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